Minutes of the Algonquin Village Special Liquor Commission Meeting Held in Village Board Room on October 21, 2014

<u>CALL TO ORDER</u>: Liquor Commissioner John Schmitt opened the meeting at 7:25 p.m. A roll call by Village Clerk Jerry Kautz showed the following commissioners were present: Debby Sosine, Brian Dianis, Jim Steigert, Jerrold Glogowski, John Spella. Robert Smith. Staff in attendance: Tim Schloneger, Village Manager; Craig Arps, Building Commissioner; Bob Mitchard, Public Works Director; and Russ Laine, Police Chief. Village Attorney Kelly Cahill was also present.

CONSIDER LIQUOR LICENSE APPLICATION:

Mr. Schmitt requested the Liquor Commission to consider consenting to the approval of the following Liquor License.

Class B-2

Consider Class B-2 Liquor License for Savour, Inc., 308 South Main Street, Algonquin, Illinois (southwest corner of Main and Washington)

Savour, Inc. has complied with the village's requirements by completing the submittal of all documents and fees as required by the village of Algonquin for obtaining the license pertinent to their establishment. Building Commissioner Arps stated that he has been in contact with the McHenry County Health Department. The Health Department agreed that the village has jurisdiction on this issue, and, therefore, the current bathroom configuration would allow for limited wine tastings, but only if an additional village liquor license was obtained for that specific purpose.

This is a retail boutique store selling art, wine and spirits, cigars, flowers, and other miscellaneous items. Their suppliers will be mostly local businesses. When asked by the Commission, the owners, Mr. & Mrs. Neuhalfen, replied that they and their staff will complete BASSET training.

Consensus of the Commission was to advise and consent to issuing this license.

<u>ADJOURNM</u>	ENT: Commissioner Schmitt adjourned the meeting at 7:36 p.m.
Submitted:	
	Jerry Kautz, Village Clerk